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GERMAN CLUB STONE LAID – Canberra Times Mon 28 Oct 1963
The Ambassador of Germany, Dr. J. Ritter, laid the foundation stone of the Harmonie German Club in Jerrabomberra Ave Narrabundah, on Saturday afternoon. About 50 people watched the ceremony, which was marred by heavy rain at the end of the function.

Dr. Ritter sealed behind the foundation stone, a document giving the names of the dignitaries present and setting out the aims of the club. One of the speakers, the senior vice president of the Good Neighbour Council in Canberra, Mr. F. Grannall, said that the club would be a bridge to strengthen the bonds tying the two countries. It would help preserve the best German culture, and add further to Australia's way of life. The club would not become a "community within a community". Those in the club could do much to promote real harmony.

The building would become a place for social functions, exhibitions, theatrical presentations and sports, all for the betterment of the community. Work on the club started last August. It is being built by voluntary labour. It is not expected to be finished for several months. Finance is being contributed by the 300 members of the club.

A ball, attended by 500 guests, was held on Saturday night at Queanbeyan R.S.L. Hall. 

German Club Opened – Canberra Times Mon 5 Oct 1964

The £35,000 Hamonie German Club in Jerrabomberra Avenue, Canberra. Canberra was opened on Saturday. Built in a year by German migrants, the club will be a centre for German communal activities in the A.C.T. About 5,000 German speaking migrants live in Canberra and Queanbeyan but club membership will be limited at first to about 250.

£25,000 given in cash, goods

When Mr. Hans Schlimbach and other migrants launched the building fund two years ago there was only £367 in the kitty. Donations from all over the A.C.T. raised it to £25,000 in cash and materials.

The opening address at Saturday's opening was given by the German Ambassador, Dr. Ritter. Among others who spoke were the club president, Mr. Schlimbach, the Minister for the Interior, Mr. Anthony, the Member for the A.C.T., Mr. Jim Fraser, and the secretary of the Department of Immigration, Mr. P. R. Heyden. Officials of German clubs in State capitals also attended.
Source of Coloured Photos of Stone laying
Acknowledgement to Harold Lauer, son of an original committee member, for the coloured photos  

